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Director

Science is the Answer to Disclosure

If you believe the ancient alien theories are real as documented
by the likes of Zacharia Sitchin & Erik Von Daiken and Ancient
Aliens, then you subscribe to the theory that aliens have been
visiting earth for tens of thousands of years and maybe longer.
This is evidenced in ancient documents, hieroglyphics, art and
religion. If they have been here for so long, do they travel back
and forth covering hundreds or thousands of light years
repeatedly or do they remain here cloaked in hiding securely
safely out of our reach? Our physics cannot account for this type
of travel. Is our Earth reality shared with other races who occupy
the same place at the same time we do? Are the visitor races
remaining secure by not exposing themselves to us. If they did
expose themselves in mass, would this not be considered a
threat to our world?

These are all tough questions which I believe are very close to
being answered. We know that we can’t expect our
governments to fully expose what they know. One can’t count
on a liar to suddenly recover and tell the truth. We can’t count on the alien nations to provide a massive showing.

This would trigger the military to act in self-defense. We would eliminate any such threat. What we can
count on to help humanity is the evolution of science. The science of portals and understanding
interdimensional realities are the keys to uncovering the truth of those now sharing our earth reality.

The Skinwalker Ranch and “Beyond Skinwalker Ranch” researchers seem close to discovering portal
science. They have identified locations throughout our country where portals seemingly exist. These
areas have numerous and continuous anomalous events. At Skinwalker Ranch they fire off rockets into
the sky at the anomalous location where they suspect a portal is. The rockets malfunction, run off
course and seem to trigger a UFO’s appearance. In the USA when an unidentified object enters our
airspace it is greeted by Air Force fighter jets to assess the threat. When Skinwalker Ranch researchers
fire a rocket into the anomalous areas, they are greeted by a UFO apparently doing the same as we do
to assess the threat.

One theory could be that this happens because alien nations are present and living in these locations.
They remain hidden and can appear using the portals. These races may be interdimensional, hidden in
the earth, our mountains, under the sea and in the sky. They might remain hidden to defend their right to
coexist and operate here as we do. Interdimensional sciences and portals would be the key to
exposing whether they are indeed here. This would lead to true disclosure. We are not alone and have
not been alone for as long as we have been homo sapiens.   Alien races do not interfere with our
evolution.
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They do not expose themselves to us because we are violent and unpredictable. Humanity is
responsible for initiating disclosure. We are meant to coexist in peace with those we cannot see
who share our real estate.

Earth people have deeds for the land they purchase. Native Americans are the guardians of
the Earth and subscribe to higher values when it comes to property ownership. If alien nations
share our world, they do not interfere or influence our right to free will. They might subscribe
to Universal laws, which we have not been exposed to. When and if we were to finally discover
how to expose these alien races, would our government attempt to destroy them, or can they
respect greater universal laws? Would our ability to identify the alien races be a threat to them,
resulting in a military response on their part? There is a lot to think about and we need to because
we are getting close. Our sciences will lead the way and don’t expect any assistance from our
government or the alien nations.



 Colorado MUFON State Meeting 

Programs are Held Regularly on the 2nd Saturday of Every Month.
Next meeting: Saturday, August 10, 2024

1:00 PM - 4:00 PM.
Join us for our next event at the City of Centennial facility located at:

7272 S Eagle St, Centennial, CO 80112

Special guest speaker Saturday, August 10, 2024  at 1:00 PM

Stephen Bassett 

Seven Years That Change the World : 2017-2024

Upcoming Speakers and Events in 2024 

Sept 14th: Dr. Michael Masters - Are aliens us from the future?
Oct 12th: Derrel Sims - ALIEN IMPLANTS- THE UNTOLD REVELATIONS

Nov 9th: Sid Goldberg – UFOs and Consciousness

https://comufon.org/images/7272EagleSt.jpg


comufon person of interest

Stephen Bassett

Stephen Bassett is an exopolitical activist and a leading advocate for ending the 65-year
government imposed truth embargo regarding an extraterrestrial presence engaging the
human race. He is the executive director of the Paradigm Research Group (PRG) and
has spoken to audiences around the world about the implications of formal Disclosure of
the extraterrestrial presence.
The collapse of the Truth Embargo on the reality of an extraterrestrial presence,
informally established in 1947 and formally established in 1953, began in the Winter of
2017. It is quite possible this collapse will be completed with Disclosure by the time this
presentation takes place. If so, it will insure the past seven years proved the most
profound in human history. Bring your questions. Let’s discuss.



comufon first annual photo

forensics bootcamp

This inaugural event will be held May 16-18, 2025, in Cripple
Creek, Colorado at the four-star Chamonix Casino Hotel Resort.

MUFON Photo Analysis Team (PAT) members will teach the
advanced arts of photo forensics to MUFON field investigators in

good standing. The training will include hands on work with
practical applications.

To register and for more information, visit our website at
COMUFON.org

 Not a field investigator, but think you might be interested in
becoming one?

Contact Colorado MUFON at info@comufon.org

mailto:info@comufon.org


John Craig has experienced a lifetime of high strangeness events. In 1959, his family watched
three shiny objects dance around each other in the clear sky above a park in Syracuse, New York,
sparking his lifelong interest in UFO/UAP phenomena. Later, he was abducted, experiencing
missing time and probable medical intervention, which resulted in documented changes to his
physiology. He grew up all over the country and authored more than a dozen successful computer
programming books, including "How to Investigate UFOs/UAPs Using Your Smartphone." As a
software engineer, he worked on many world-class solar and wind energy projects, with two
featured on the covers of Scientific American and Popular Science. He is also an award-winning
inventor of LucidLights and LucidBrakes. His latest invention, UFO-Track Little Black Box, will soon
be available to the public. He currently resides in Colorado with his wife, also an author, and
family. We are very fortunate that he is a member of Colorado MUFON and is actively involved in
the pursuit to scientifically prove that UFOs/UAPs are real.
This book explores the belief that the military-industrial complex will delay disclosure, urging
people to proactively and collectively disclose the truth of UFOs/UAPs scientifically and with
indisputable evidence. John shares brilliant ideas and discusses various projects by Harvard and
Stanford Universities that search for evidence using sound scientific research. He argues that
proving the reality of UFOs/UAPs can be highly credible and cost-effective. The book examines
the probability of non-human intelligences and encourages readers to become involved in
"Proactive Disclosure."
This book is not weighed down with speculation and theory regarding the UFO/UAP phenomena.
John encourages the reader to become involved in “Proactive Disclosure”. The author clearly
directs the reader on what to do to accomplish this goal. It covers the current climate surrounding
the belief of UFOs/UAPs. You will learn about the no-fly zone and the importance of keeping a
camera on or near you at all times. You will find out about the tools that are available to aid you in
proving that what you have observed is not anything man-made or known. There is power in
numbers, especially when it comes to “Proactive Disclosure”. This book is for all who want to be
actively involved in the disclosure process. 
The book, around 100 pages long, is a quick read packed with valuable information, making
readers feel part of a team. It serves as a reference guide for collecting evidence. I look forward
to using John’s latest invention once available. On a scale of 1-5, I rate this book 4.75.
 Available for purchase on Amazon.

Book Review

PROACTIVE DISCLOSURE

Strategies to Encourage Contact
By

John C. Craig

Reviewed by Anniversary Feinstein
 



Join us for an unforgettable weekend at the UFO Watchtower in the San Luis
Valley, August 16 – 18. This event offers a unique opportunity to gather at the
observation deck, where you’ll enjoy expansive views of the wide open sky during
the day and unparalleled night sky viewing. The San Luis Valley is renowned for its
clear, dark skies, making it a prime location for stargazing and UFO spotting.
In addition to the UFO Watchtower, you’ll have the chance to explore the nearby
Great Sand Dunes National Park, home to the tallest sand dunes in North America.
Experience the breathtaking beauty of the dunes and the surrounding landscape.
Also nearby is the mysterious and spiritual town of Crestone, known for its
diverse spiritual centers and serene environment.

Accommodation options include tent or RV camping right at the Watchtower,
where you can immerse yourself in the full experience. Camping is available at
$20 per night per tent or camper, and no reservations are needed—just show up
and set up your camp. If you prefer more conventional lodging, consider staying
at a hotel or an Airbnb/VRBO in the nearby towns of Crestone or Alamosa.
Don’t miss this chance to connect with fellow UFO enthusiasts, explore the
natural wonders of the San Luis Valley, and perhaps even witness something out
of this world. Mark your calendars for August 16 – 18, and get ready for an
extraordinary adventure at the UFO Watchtower!

UFO Watchtower
Location201-249 CO-17 Center, CO 81125

Phone(719) 378-2296

Date: August 16, 2024 – August 18, 2024
Time: 10:00 am – 5:00 pm

Cost: $20 per night per tent/camper

comufon ufo watchtower trip

https://www.google.com/maps/dir//201-249+CO-17+Center%2C+CO+81125


july highlights

Comufon 2024 picnic



Note: This “News Roundup” summarizes Anomalist UFO-related articles from June 19th to July 19th.
It reflects my opinions and not necessarily those of others there or other organizations to which I
belong. For further information, contact me at murphybillufo@gmail.com!

Possibly the most important development in historical UFO research since 1947 is exciting serious
ufologists worldwide. The National UFO Historical Records Center (NUFOHRC), led by Executive
Director David Marler (and well familiar to Colorado MUFON!), has joined with the Rio Rancho, New
Mexico, School District in “a historic partnership aimed at preserving significant historical resources
and fostering educational opportunities within the community.” For the next five years, the School
System will provide housing for the expanding NUFOHRC collection. And UFO history—not
indoctrination into any belief about UFOs—will be a springboard to help educate Rio Rancho
students in critical thinking and scientific topics other than UFOs. This will also allow researchers to
make appointments to visit and volunteers to digitize UFO history for free, worldwide access.

Other UFOs and Government News: “UFOs and Government” stories caused headlines – and
concern. Readers will remember the last time that Australian journalist Ross Coulthart claimed he
had information that former President and now-2024 Republican Presidential candidate Donald
Trump was in danger for what he knew about UFOs. The horrible events of the July 13th
assassination attempt likely had no connection to what Coulthart was asserting. But this attack
upon the American political system must remind all of us about how fragile human life is; to send
our positive thoughts according to our own beliefs towards those tragically affected, and to
reexamine how we act towards others and their rightful freedom of expression. John Greenewald
reported that Australian researcher Grant Lavac pried out some bits of information on how the “Five
Eyes” are coordinating UFO-related efforts. (The “Five Eyes” are the U.S., Canada, Great Britain,
Australia, and New Zealand.) Even within the U.S., the UFO news has generally been dismal, and
several groups continue advocating for making the UFO problem a 2024 election discussion.
Bloomberg News Opinion contributor and George Mason University economics professor Tyler
Cowen contends, “The Real Government Conspiracy Isn’t about UFOs.” Rather, it’s “to avoid the
embarrassing absence of any real answers” to what UFOs are—besides being a potential national
security threat. One plus was John Greenewald’s prying away thru FOIA a “User Guide” for a system
that “plays a vital role in documenting and reporting UAP incidents for the U.S. Air Force and U.S.
Army.” Vicente-Juan Ballester Olmos and Luis Cayetano tried to unravel the relationship of the
AAWSAP and AATIP programs in a 74-page paper. It’s an impressive effort and a handy reference
not only for its sources but for future comparison in how its findings and predictions “On the
AAWSAP-AATIP Confusion” are substantiated. Note: Ballester Olmos and Cayetano are highly
skeptical about the actual anomalousness of UFOs and their pronouncements upon other
controversies in UFO and often-connected matters may be irksome. The All-domain Anomaly
Resolution Office (AARO) released two studies on that magnesium-zinc-bismuth hunk of stuff (one
of “Art’s [Bell] Parts”) that was purportedly recovered from a crashed extraterrestrial vehicle in
1947 and which has caused so much furor within the ufological world. It’s apparently terrestrial,
says AARO, and couldn’t have worked as a “terahertz wave guide,” which some have claimed
would have had anti-gravity potential. This is after analysis at the Oak Ridge National Laboratory
(coincidentally where former AARO head Sean Kirkpatrick now works). Experts may challenge the
results of the impressive array of tests, as well as certain methodological work and “transparency”
claims, but at least one mainstream writer had no qualms. And not only has the National Aeronautics
and Space Administration shown little public “transparency” in the year since its glossy report
came out, but Micah Hanks at The Debrief sees no indication things will change in the future.

  REPORTED IN THE ANOMALIST 

 
by

 Bill Murphy

Continued on next page



Other News: The annual Mutual UFO Network International Symposium was held this year on July
11-14 th in Irving, Texas. An announcement said it would include “The most important UAP-related
presentation MUFON has ever made” and provided some information about the “mystery-tinged”
“mystery material” that would be described. As of this writing, nothing has come across this
reviewer’s “desk” on the matter. So he checked online and found the following article, which
includes the MUFON presentation itself: https://www.unexplained
mysteries.com/news/378915/mufon-unveils-unidentifiable-alien-material-at-annual-symposium.
The Sol Foundation published “Anomalous Health Threats: Health Security Considerations for
UAP,” which, like other Sol papers, considers important questions regarding “low-probability, high-
consequence scenarios” of anomalous encounters. Increased and welcome attention is coming
to the African UFO Experience, particularly from writers associated with the excellent European
UAP Check organization. European UFO groups continue analyzing and categorizing their
countries’ sightings. Chrissy Newton (who’s starring in a new paranormal “real world) detective
show) covered a Journal of Scientific Exploration study on individuals suggesting UFO witnesses
have personality traits that increase the likelihood of sightings – and these findings don’t support
that old “Fantasy- prone Personality” diagnosis. Kevin Randle interviewed David Rudiak on
deciphering the infamous “Ramey Memo” associated with the 1947 Roswell “crash.” The use of
Artificial Intelligence tools supports David’s contention that what General Roger Ramey held in his
hand while crouching over the “recovered weather balloon material” for an iconic photograph
does indicate there were ”victims of the wreck,” which would be most difficult to believe were a
balloon—mere ”weather” or ”Project Mogul”—involved. And this would lead us either towards the
alternate Nick Redfern suggestion of a secret military test involving living beings that went
horribly wrong, or of course, the more dramatic interpretation of a non-human construction having
suffered the same fate. This is about as clear an exposition as possible of the state of our likely
knowledge of this document and its possibly Earth-shaking implications.

Fun, Miscellaneous, and/or Downright Weird: A series of fun articles appeared as a saucer-
shaped motor vehicle made its way towards the MUFON International Symposium. The vehicle
was pulled over in Missouri and Oklahoma, with law enforcement agencies in both states covering
the traffic stop. Tim Binnall reported that a pink saucer went on sale on an Argentinian Facebook
site. Colorado’s Red Rocks Amphitheatre is making headlines as a sighting by a dozen employees
around 1 a.m. June 5th made USA Today and other sources. And on June 23, another of those
“mysterious monoliths” appeared, this time on the Morning Fresh Dairy Farm in Bellvue, CO,
northwest of Fort Collins. The 9’ tall, 4’ wide, and 8” deep structure caused so much human traffic
and consequent damage that the owner had to have it removed. Some research produced the site
https://monolithtracker.com/ which has information on the over 200 such mysterious structures
“that are appearing around the world.” And we’ve been impressed with Fin Handley’s
https://www.youtube.com/@Fin365 site dedicated to reproducing UFO sightings with computer
graphics.



Field Investigator’s corner

Case 136820

From Form 1: 
On June 11, 2024, at 6:30 AM in Grand Junction, CO, the witness observed a reflective white tictac-
shaped object hovering to the SW of where he was standing.. The object was more than a mile away
and remained stationary until it disappeared suddenly. A summary of the interview explains that the
witness was in his backyard at 6:30 AM or so, working on his new shed. A flash in the sky caught his
eye, and he saw what he thought looked like a tictac-shaped object stationary in the sky. From where
he was standing, it looked white. He took out his cell phone and took four shots (sent separately). The
object was moving very slowly and then, after five minutes, disappeared. Did not shoot out of sight, just
disappeared. He estimates it was about 45 degrees and maybe three miles away. The object was to
the SW, over the Colorado Monument. He doesn't think the air traffic patterns for Grand Junction
Regional Airport travel in that direction.
 Field Investigator Notes:
There was no metadata available from the photos submitted. All four of the JPEGs show a clear blue
sky . Forensically results were inconclusive, besides showing a definite object. I tried using the
magnifier function from my computer to make it large enough to be visible. At 500% magnification, it
was still impossible to find in two of the four shots so I worked with the one where it was somewhat
visible. One photo shows something that is vaguely cylindrical in shape but the image is very fuzzy (this
at 500% magnification). With x8 magnification on Forensically the object looks like a whitish blob with a
dark halo, which could be a function of the camera. In one shot there appears to be a central section
with 4 apparent attachments forming a square. Again, too small and distant to determine anything
definitive. 
Sunrise on that day was at 5:30 AM; at 6:30 AM, it was at 9 degrees in the East. Hence, it is quite
probable that the object reflected the sunlight.
Additional data: Grand Junction Airport is 2.11 miles to the NNE
The weather station releases balloons at 5:PM every day; the station is next to the airport, close to
where the witness resides. The previous day's evening winds shifted from NW to N to NNE to E, so if he
had seen a weather balloon, it would have had to have drifted around quite a bit. Unfortunately for this
possible disposition, weather balloon flights generally only last ~2 hours as they rise rapidly and then
burst; meteorologists track them with binoculars and retrieve their instruments after they parachute
back to earth. 
I then considered a blimp, but they do not travel at that height and remain stationary for long periods.
Could it have been a private hot air balloon? Closeups show the shape to be wrong, and no apparent
basket hanging from it.
Given the systematic elimination of all possibilities, I am left with only one disposition: Unknown UAV. I
am 90%+ sure this is not an airplane, a helicopter, a drone, or a balloon.
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COMUFON Board of Directors

2024

Seth Feinstein—State Director
seth@claybritchesranch.us  
Nancy Carre’—Chief Investigator,
Newsletter Editor
nancymufonfi@gmail.com
Rich Evans—Secretary
r.evans@comufon.org 
Barry Roth—Treasurer and Speaker
Coordinator 
b.roth@comufon.org 
Anniversary Feinstein—Membership
membership@comufon.org 
Don Jewell--Web Developer
don@loudskymedia.com

The COMUFON Newsletter invites
submissions from all members. Personal
narratives of experiences, sightings,
article reviews, book reviews, and such
are welcome and will be evaluated for
possible inclusion. We want our members
to get to know each other, and invite you
to share your background and
experiences with us! Guidelines include

Word count under 300, unless
submission requires more to be
complete (consult with the editor in
that case)
The author's name must be included 
All copyright laws must be adhered
to: if you make claims based on a
website/journal/book/video/interview
, or any source other than your
research, please attribute to the
original author and cite your source.
The deadline for submissions is the
20th of the month.

Send all submissions to :
comufonnews@gmail.com

COMUFON Board meetings

COMUFON Field Investigator meetings take place
from 12:00 to 12: 45 on the second Saturday of the
month at 7272 S Eagle St, Centennial, CO.  Field
Investigators and anyone interested in becoming an
FI are welcome!

Colorado MUFON  Board quarterly
meetings are held at 7272 S Eagle St. in
Centennial, CO. All members of
COMUFON are welcome to attend these
meetings. Copies of the minutes can be
obtained by emailing Rich Evans,
Secretary, at r.evans@comufon.org
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